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Brother Knights;

As I begin my message to all of you, I firstly want to thank all those 

brother Knights who attended my motherôs funeral at St. Lawrence 

Church on Wednesday, July 28th.  The fact that so many were there was 

a testament to the support that many of you showed to me as your State 

Deputy. I do want to share with you a bit of what I spoke about at the 

funeral. Most of you know that I was in New Haven back in June for 

State Deputy training and on the last day, after Mass and breakfast, 

Patrick Kelly, our Supreme Knight was speaking to all who were there

and he shared with us his devotion to St. Joseph. 

He also told us that he and his wife would sit down before bed and write out various petitions to 

ask for the intercession of St. Joseph and place those underneath the statue. The staff then handed 

out a gift from the Supreme Knight and it was a statue of St. Joseph sleeping. I brought the gift 

home and placed it on my nightstand. A few weeks agoI was visiting my mother at Homestead 

South in St. Albans and the hospice nurse informed us that our mother had but a few weeks to 

live. That night when I was getting ready for bed, I thought about the statue of St. Joseph and 

wrote a very simple note:  St. Joseph, please take my mother home to her eternal reward.



I then placed this under the statue and the very next day I received a call from my sister that our 

mother was not going to make it through the day. I drove up to St. Albans and my entire family was 

seated around my motherôs bed. In the afternoon we all said the rosary and that evening around 8:15 

pm, she died. Even the hospice people were amazed that she did not live as long asthey had expected. 

At the funeral, Fr. Charlie Ranges spoke of our motherôs legacy of faith that she (and my father) had 

passed on to us growing up and even in our adult life. Thus, the reason that I spoke after Communion 

and shared with everyone there the above story. The power of prayer should never cease to amaze us. 

Again, on my behalf of myself and my family, thank you to the many brother Knights who attended 

the funeral.  May she rest in peace.

HOUSEKEEPING:

By now, most of you and your Councils have had your elections for the upcoming fraternal year and I 

want to remind you again to send the pertinent information to our Past State Deputy, Tom Herbst who 

is compiling the State Directory for the coming year. Tomôs email address is:  therbstj@gmail.comWe 

cannot stress enough how important this is for contacting every Council in the jurisdiction of Vermont. 

So please take the time to send Tom the information that is needed.

INSTALLATION OF STATE OFFICERS:

The installation of your State Officerôs will take place on Sunday, August 15that St. Josephôs Cathedral 

in Burlington. We would love to have as large a contingent as possible of 4th Degree Knights to be part 

of this installation. There will be a barbeque after the installation and if you are planning on attending, 

please let our State Warden, Bill LaCroix know that you will be there. We need this information to 

plan on how much food will be needed for this event. Billôs email address is:  blacroix1@comcast.net

so please let Bill know if you are planning on attending.

STATE DEPUTY & STATE MEMBERSHIP VISITS:

Ed Nuttall and I have begun our Council visits already for this fraternal year and will continue to do so 

through the fall. As State Deputy, I have noticed that some Councils are still using the old format for 

conducting a meeting. Please take the time to go onto the Supreme website and download the new 

format for conducting a meeting as well as the format for an officerôs meeting prior to your Council 

meeting. (www.kofc.org) All the information you need will be there.

MEMBERSHIP & ONLINE MEMBERSHIP

Our Regional Growth Director, Ken Latham has asked that we start off the new fraternal year with a 

fast pace for members. With the pandemic somewhat behind us, people are now going back to Church 

and there has tobe someone that you know who would like to be a part of this fraternal organization. 

As you are reading this, think back to when someone approached you to become a member. When you 

ask someone to join, share with them why you joined the Knights of Columbus and the difference that 

it has made in your life and your familyôs life. Itôs always better to share from your own experience 

when asking someone to join our organization.

mailto:therbstj@gmail.com
mailto:blacroix1@comcast.net
http://www.kofc.org/


FEAST DAY OF BLESSED MICHAEL McGivney:

August 13th is the feast day of our founder, Blessed Michael McGivney and we need to honor this day 

and do something within our Councils and parishes to celebrate our founder, Fr. Michael J. McGivney. 

Please speak with your pastor and plan on having a prayer service or a Holy Hour in honor of Blessed 

Michael McGivney. The power of prayer can have a tremendous affect on everyone. Thank you for 

taking the time to plan this with your pastor.

Enjoy the rest of your summer.

Vivat Jesus,

Steve Shover

State Deputy

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________
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Dear Brother Knights!

I hope everyone is enjoying the summer, spending time with your families and staying involved 

with your council.    Over the next month and a half, we will all start to get busy again with 

Installation of Council officers, Membership Drives, Intellectual Disability Campaigns, Anchor 

Award Dinner and many other Council activities.  Please continue to keep sending that information 

to Moe and Tom so they may keep our newsletters and websites up to date!!

As your State Secretary, my key message this month is to let GK's and FS'sknow that they should 

have received an email copy of an invoice that includes two items:  1.  1st Half of the fraternal year 

(FY21-22) Per Capita and 2.  The full fraternal year state charity assessment.

The emailed invoice was sent directly from our State's QuickBooks accountso I apologize in 

advance if the wording in the invoice seems a little impersonal...it is part of the 'boilerplate' template 

for the invoices which I have not edited yet.

As a reminder, from our previous fraternal years' policies and resolutions, the per capita is 

calculated as TOTAL MEMBERS ïHonorary Life Members ïExempt Members (e.g.disabled as 

recognized from Supremes' membership list).  We then multiple that number by $3.63 which is the 

half year per capita assessment.

E.g.   100 Total Members ï25 HL ï5 Exempt = 70 Members.    70 X $3.63 = $254.1 would be the 

1st Half FY assessment for this council in this example.   College councils have a per capita 

assessment of $0.73 per Member.



The charity assessment is based on the following:

Tier 1 Councils, having less than 25 dues-paying members and College Councils shall be assessed 

$50.00,
Tier 2 Councils, having at least 25, but less than 50 dues-paying members shall be assessed $100.00,
Tier 3 Councils, having at least 50, but less than 75 dues-paying members shall be assessed $150.00,
Tier 4 Councils, having at least 75, but less than 100 dues-paying members shall be assessed $200.00,
Tier 5 Councils, having at least 100, but less than 125 dues-paying members shall be assessed $250.00,
Tier 6 Councils, having at least 125, but less than 175 dues-paying members shall be assessed $300.00 
Tier 7 Councils, having at least 175 dues paying members shall be assessed $350.00

I am 100% dependent on our VT KofC State Directory to obtain the email addresses of Grand Knights 
and Financial Secretary's.  If you have not done so already, please let IPSD and State Master, Thomas 
Herbst Jr. know of any updates from last fraternal year.  He has sent a form a month or two ago.  If I 
used an incorrect email or sent to an incorrect Brother Knight Officer, it is because it was incorrect in 
our State Directory (i.e.The council did not send in their update!!)

I do greatly appreciate and ask councils to provide remittance to the invoice A.S.A.P. so I do not have to 
continue to remind and track financial secretary's down.   :  )

Hope to see many Brother Knights at our 8/15 State Installation of Officers at St. Joseph's church in 
Burlington!

Lastly, please join me in adding your prayers for the repose of the soul of Yvonne Shover, the Mother of 
our State Deputy Steve Shover who passed away Thursday 7/22 and for our departed Brother Knights 
and family members.

God Bless and Vivat Jesus!

Jim Michael (State Secretary)





Brothers,

I am supremely delighted to announce for our 

Mobile Ultrasound Initiative that Aspire Together 

and the State Council have reached a total of 

$180,000! Blessings to all of the generous donors! 

We continue to work with Aspire Together for 

fundraising for their program goals. We are 

submitting the paperwork for Supreme to fund, in

full, the purchase of an "Esaote MyLabSigma Ultrasound Machine," to equip the mobile unit. 

Standard quoted price for medical mobile unit is $200,000. A cost savings may be realized when 

RR Charlebois can deliver the vehicle to Save the Storks. Stay tuned for updates.

Blessings in Christ,

Fr. Timothy Naples, State Chaplain







Dear Brother Knights,

Supreme has done away with insurance obligations for councils involving quotas.  The new requirement for a 

council to achieve the goal of the Founderôs Award, and ultimately Star Council, is to conduct 2 fraternal 

benefits presentations before the end of the year.  These can be done in person or virtual and there is no required 

minimum number of attendees.  The only condition is that the event is advertised throughout the council and the 

Grand Knight/DGK cannot be the only participants.  Also, multiple councils can conduct one together.

This is a great feature for the councils and takes some undue pressure off.  But more importantly, it gives us the 

chance to dig into topics that concern you.  Iôve done numerous presentations and itôs not about getting more 

business.  It really isnôt.  The point of these is to educate people on what is of interest to them and to spread the 

word about proper planning and protection.  There are numerous accountants, lawyers, nursing home managers, 

etc. within our Order who would be willing to co-host an event with me. 

Please consider this and let me know your thoughts.  Letôs come up withsome topics, pick some dates, order 

some pizzas and have an engaging discussion about the major issues of our times.  Thank you as always and 

God bless,

Dave Giuliani

david.giuliani@kofc.org

802.272.6009

County Knights of Columbus (LR) David Giuliani, Frank Broughton, Bill Scott, Andrew Rainville, 
Frank Kane join Joanie Praamsma Pregnancy Resource Center of Addison County Director upon 
the arrival of a check for half the cost of a new ultrasound unit from the Supreme Council of the 
Knights of Columbus, New Haven, Connecticut. Middlebury, Vergennes, and Bristol Councils 
ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ ŀ ά{ǘƛƳǳƭǳǎ ŦƻǊ [ƛŦŜέ ŦǳƴŘ ǊŀƛǎŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ¦ƭǘǊŀǎƻǳƴŘ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜ /ŜƴǘŜǊΩǎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŎƻƳǇŀǎǎƛƻƴΣ ƘƻǇŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŀƭ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƻ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ 
who are pregnant or parenting.

mailto:david.giuliani@kofc.org


Knights of Columbus Saint Stephenôs Council 

#2284ôs Worthy Grand Knight Gregory Clairmont 

presents a $1,333.000 Gift to the newly appointed 

Saint Francis Xavier School Principal Craig Hill 

in front of Our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ, 

Amen, Alleluia!

Sign the petition(First and Last Name Please)in opposition to amending the Vermont 

Constitution to enshrine unlimited and unregulatedABORTION as a fundamental 

right.

Sec. 2. Article 22 of Chapter I of the Vermont Constitution is added to read:

Article 22. [Personal reproductive liberty]

That an individualôs right to personal reproductive autonomy is central to the liberty 

and dignity to determine oneôs own life course and shall not be denied or infringed 

unless justified by a compelling State interest achieved by the least restrictive means.

We, the undersigned, object to and oppose efforts already underway to include 

language intended to enshrine unlimited, unregulated abortion throughout all nine 

months of pregnancy into Vermontôs founding document.



Campaign for People 
with 

Intellectual Disabilities

Brother Knights
Now that the Covid -19 regulations have come to a 

possible end, we need to start planning your Campaign 
for People with Intellectual Disabilities campaign.

I have a good amount pf tootsie rolls available to be 
delivered for when you need them. All you need to do is 

JUST let me know
When you are planning your event. 

As I mentioned in the letters sent out and put in the 
previous newsletters, You have until the end of October 
to host this event. There should be no excuse for your 

Council not having a Campaign for People with 
Intellectual Disabilities. All it takes is just ONE day or 

more if you need.

I ASK THAT YOU CONSIDER HAVING THIS EVENT.

YOU MAY REACH ME AT:
Noelmaurice22gmail.com

Or
802-274-5904

LET'S MAKE THIS HAPPEN 



Condolences & Prayers
For our Brother Knight

Sir Knight Bernard W. Druke , age 98, of Leo Council #917 and Leo Assembly #1154 (Brattleboro) 

on June 24th. In his more than 38 years as a member of the Knights of Columbus (37 years in the 

Fourth Degree), Bernie served as Grand Knight, District Deputy and Faithful Navigator among 

numerous roles. He was also the recipient of the 2005 Anchor Award from the Vermont State Council.

Norman Turgeon.  Age 88 years old of Newport Gibbons Council 2285. He was a 54 year3rd degree 

member.

Who passed away last month

This Photoby Unknown Author is licensed under 

https://epitemnein-epitomic.blogspot.com/2012/12/the-christian-cross-and-discipline.html


Fair Haven Council 810 holds Tootsie Roll Drive July 9th 

and 10th, collecting over $626.75.Picture of PGK 

Dennis Perry and Mark Rampone Friday July 9th in 

Poultney. Saturday July 10th collection was at 

Aubuchon's in Fair Haven.

Fair Haven Council 810 participated in Poultney's 4th of July Day Parade.Council won 

"Most Patriotic" for the Float that PGK Dennis Perry put together and populated with 

family. Color Guard was PGK Dennis Perry, PGK Tim Perry, PGK Scott Clement and 

current DGK Peter Patten, with FN Bob Shaw in Front...

Fair Haven Council 810







Knights of Columbus Saint Stephensôs Council 

#2284ôs Worthy Grand Knight Gregory 

Clairmont presents a $1333.00 Gift to Krystyna 

Davenport Brown, Vice President for 

Institutional Advancement at Saint Michaelôs 

College! Go Purple Knights Forevermore!

Knights of Columbus Saint Stephenôs Council 

#2284ôs Worthy Grand Knight Gregory 

Clairmont presents a $1333.00 Gift to Bishop 

Joseph John Rice Memorial High School 

Advancement Coordinator Cheryl Taylor!

Blessings Green Knights Forevermore!

The St. Nicholas Project, founded by Fr. Lance W. Harlow, is 

an association of Catholics who support the Kurn Hattin 

Homes for Children in Westminster, VT. with material and 

financial donations. They will be present at the Champlain 

Valley Fair in the Expo Building with a table with information 

August 27-31. Please stop by their booth and say 

hello. Also, they are beginning their "Shoes for St. 

Nicholas" fundraiser which collects money to purchase 

shoes for the boys and girls at the children's home. For more 

information, please visit their 

website: www.thestnicholasproject.com or contact Fr. Harlow 

at lwharlow@sover.net. Thank you for remembering the 
boys and girls at Kurn Hattin!

http://www.thestnicholasproject.com/
mailto:lwharlow@sover.net


Unlimited, Unregulated Abortion Does NOT Belong in the Vermont Constitution

By Mary Hahn Beerworth

Proposal 5 is a legislative proposal to amend the current Vermont Constitution by the addition of pro-

abortion language. Proponents of Proposal 5 have stated publicly that their goal is to ensure 

unlimited, unregulated abortion throughout all nine months of pregnancy. 

They aim to achieve this goal by amending the Vermont Constitution. 

The final language is presented below. It has already progressed through the first phase of a multi-step 

process to amend the Vermont Constitution by being approved by both Houses of the Vermont 

Legislature (House and Senate) in 2019. 

On Friday, April 9, 2021, the Vermont Senate passed the language of Proposal 5 

by a vote of 26-4, moving the proposed Amendment to the Vermont House. The 

rules for a Constitutional Amendment require that the House hold a public hearing for public 

testimony before the final floor vote in the Legislature by House members. This is slated to happen in 

2022. 

If it passes, then Article 22 will appear on your general election ballot in November 2022 that will ask 

for a ñYesò or a ñNoò vote from Vermont citizens to amend the Vermont Constitution. It is worth 

noting that in the 26-4 vote, we picked up two more votes in opposition to the Proposal. 

The language to be added to the Vermont Constitution is below in italics. 

Proposal 5: (Article 22) 

Sec. 2. Article 22 of Chapter I of the Vermont Constitution is added to read: 

Article 22. [Personal reproductive liberty.] 

That an individualôs right to personal reproductive autonomy is central to the 

liberty and dignity to deter-mine oneôs own life course and shall not be denied or 

infringed unless justified by a compelling State interest achieved by the least 

restrictive means. 

Robert P. George, Princeton University Professor of Jurisprudence, stated: ñPeople on both sides of 

the debate over abortion know that óreproductive autonomyô is publicly understood to be a way of 

referring to an unlimited abortion license, that is, elective abortion permitted through the entire nine 

months of gestation and pregnancy up to and including the process of birth.ò 

What will this language mean for Vermont taxpayers? The guarantee of ñpersonal reproductive 

autonomyò is likely to be interpreted by Vermont courts and lawmakers to mean that taxpayers must: 



Pay for abortions; 

Pay for sterilizations and sterilization reversals; 

Pay for the expenses associated with infertility and surrogacy; 

Fund pro-abortion organizations like Planned Parenthood; 

There is another problem with this proposed language. The right to ñpersonal reproductive autonomyò 

will mean more than unlimited abortion. It will mean what-ever the Vermont courts decide it will mean. 

According to Planned Parenthood of Vermontôs spokesperson Paige Feeser, Proposal 5 quite 

deliberately ñé will open up a range of different questions for future lawmakers ... for years to come.ò 

(Paige Feeser, Public Affairs Organizer for Planned Parenthood, 7/30/2020) 

Vermonters must become involved to stop this dangerous and immoral amendment. What can we do? 

Call your legislators in the Vermont House of Representatives, andtell them to vote NO on Proposal 5. 

Here are some suggested talking points you can use: 

(1) Amending the Vermont Constitution to include the language of Proposal 5 is reckless and 

irresponsible, dangerous and expensive, as well as morally and 

ethically wrong. 

(2) The lives of countless unborn babies will be placed at further risk of abortion if 

Proposal 5 is adopted. 

(3) Vermonters cannot afford Proposal 5 with all of its unknown repercussions, both financial and other-

wise. 

As my friend and longtime member of Vermont Right to Life Kay Trudell said recently, ñIf the Vermont 

Constitution were alive, it would hang its head in shame.ò 

Let us stand together to defeat this terrible amendment. 

Mary Hahn Beerworth is the Director of Vermont Right to Life and a long-time advocate for the 

sanctity of human life.

This article was first printed in the Christian Action Ministry newsletter in the spring of 2021.



Orleans Council 7763

On July 24the Orleans Knights of 

Columbus hosted a golf 

tournament at the Barton Golf 

Club. Good time was had by all 

with great food, prizes, weather 

and brotherhood.








